
Circuit Letter 07.08.24  Rev J. Allan Taylor 
 

Dear Friends 

As a small boy I was often taken by my parents to the nearest seaside resort, west from where 

we lived in Lancashire. The resort was the genteel seaside town of Southport where the sea was 

always so far out and the sands so solid that cars could be driven onto, and parked, on them. My 

dad had a smart green and black Morris10…BU 9059…and I have a photo of me as a 5 or 6 yr old 

boy sitting on the running board of the car, eating a picnic sandwich, on the sands at Southport!  

How could anyone possibly have imagined then the events which unfolded in Southport last 

week. The killing of three young girls, wherever it happens…be it Southport, Gaza or Ukraine… is 

unconscionable. 

Churches Together in Merseyside put out a statement, part of which read: 

Life is a precious gift, and for it to be taken from children so young is truly heartbreaking. We 

offer our sincere condolences to the families and loved ones of all of those whose lives have 

been lost. We pray for those who remain critically ill and injured…We commit ourselves afresh 

to standing against brutality and violence in every form and doing all we can to build safe, 

caring and strong communities. 

Since the stabbings there have been protests in Southport which have spread to towns and cities 

all over the country and morphed into violence and hatred directed against minority ethnic 

communities. Church leaders and politicians are speaking out and condemning the fact that 

Muslim and asylum-seeking communities are under attack and feeling unsafe. 

As Christians we remember Christ’s command to love our neighbour and I’m sure that across the 

Methodist church that is what we will continue to do. I’m sure that we would all agree with the 

Catholic bishop of Down and Connor when he says: “standing in solidarity and seeking an honest 

dialogue with our sisters and brothers from different cultures and religions is the only authentic 

Christian way forward.” 

May God be with you in these difficult times. 

Allan 

 

Statements from the Methodist Church 

A Statement following the tragic events in Southport - Methodist Church 

Responding to violent disorder - Methodist Church 

 

https://www.methodist.org.uk/about/news/a-statement-following-the-tragic-events-in-southport/
https://www.methodist.org.uk/about/news/responding-to-violent-disorder/


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


